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T h e  L o v e  o f  C h r i s t  I m p e l s  u s  t o  b e  

a  U n i t e d  p e o p l e  t o  s e r v e  o u r  g o d  

May 23, 2021   

MASS SCHEDULE 

 

WEEKEND MASSES 

Saturday : 4:00 pm & 5:30 pm  

Sunday: 7:00 am, 8:30 am 

                        10:00 am 

        

DAILY MASSES 

Mon.—Fri: 7:00 am  

 

CONFESSIONS 

Saturday: 3:00-until all are heard 

OR Anytime by appointment 

 

 

Our Mission 

 

Embrace the God who loves you; 

Engage in our community that  

journeys with you; 

Serve the world that needs you. 

This is the heart and soul of what  

we are about as faithful followers of 

Jesus Christ at St. Paul Parish in 

Highland, Illinois. 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday-Thursday:  

8:00 am—4:30 pm 

Friday:  8:00 am—12:00 pm 

 

 

CONNECT 

Phone:  618-654-2339 

Fax:  618-654-9980 

Website:  www.stpaulhighland.org 

Facebook:  /St-Paul-Catholic-Church 

Address: 1412 9th Street,  

                Highland, IL  62249 
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MEMORIAL DAY MASS�

ST. JOSEPH CEMETERY �

Monday, May 31st, at 8:00 a.m.�

. �

CAMPUS PROJECT TIMELINE�

Mobilization Begins: � �   Mon., June 28, 2021�

Church Closes: � � �     Mon., August 16, 2021�

Church Reopens: �      Mon., December 20, 2021�

Proposed Completion: �      Thurs., April 28, 2022�

�

“ALL ABOARD” CAPITAL CAMPAIGN�

“What am I spending money on that does not bring me 

closer to God?” “How can I make a return to the Lord for 

all the good He has done for me?” We are not looking for 

equal gifts, but equal sacrifice. Thanks so much!�

�

LUNCH BUNCH We welcome the Lunch Bunch to 

our parish, with many volunteers from the churches in 

town. Hundreds of kids & thousands of meals are served 

during the summer. What a great way to serve the Lord! 

Single serving snacks or donations are needed.�

�

�

UPCOMING ORDINATIONS Deacon Chr istopher  

Trummer will be ordained Sat., June 12th. Interns Adam 

Cox and Joseph Zagorski will be ordained permanent 

Deacons on Sat., June 26th. CONGRATULATIONS!�

�

THE CHURCH IS CLOSING! 

WHERE WILL WE HAVE 

MASSES, FUNERALS, 

WEDDINGS?�

�

�� MASS: Saturdays 4:00pm, 5:30pm � Gym�

�� MASS: Sundays 7am, 8:30am, 10am � KC Hall�

�� MASS: Weekdays 7am � Meridith Funeral Home�

�� MASS: School Thursday 8:20am � Gym�

�� FUNERALS: Immaculate Conception, Pierron�

�� WEDDINGS: St. Boniface, St. Rose, IC/Pierron, 

St. Mary/Trenton (6 weddings)�

�� BAPTISMS: All during Saturday Masses�

�

PLEASE BE PATIENT MY FRIENDS 

   Fr. Pat’s Pen 

        Fr. Pat Jakel, Pastor�

�

   Written in the Love of Christ�

SAVE THE DATE�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

FRI., AUGUST 26, 2022�

SAT., AUGUST 27, 2022�

SUN., AUGUST 28, 2022�

ST. PAUL 

TRINITY 

HALL 

CAMPUS �

PROJECT �

GROUND�

BREAKING�

�

Sun, June 20: 11:15am�

All are welcome!�

St. Gregory         St. Cecelia 

(from Grand window in balcony) 

SNEEK PEEK:  The rendering above depicts the future wall between the church and the new Trinity Hall, looking west from inside Trinity Hall.  Currently the stained 

glass panels of these saints can barely be seen inside the church as they are blocked by the choir loft. They will be encased with wood and will be backlit. 

Double Doors; wood 

framing & full glass 
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Financial Stewardship�

May 16, 2021�

Diocesan Child Abuse Reporting and Investigation number 

(217) 321-1155 

 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN UPDATE�

This Week’s Buzz from our �

Business Office:� �

�

We have recently received a number of 

notifications from WeShare, our online giving provid-

er, regarding online transactions from donors who 

use Busey Bank as their funding source.� The notifi-

cations state that, while the transactions have been 

successful, the receiving bank (Busey) has reported 

that its routing number is incorrect and must be up-

dated.� The correct routing number is: 

071102568.� Folks using Busey Bank as the funding 

source for their online contributions are encouraged 

to update their WeShare account with Busey’s cor-

rected routing number.� If you require assistance in 

updating your account, please contact Dineen or Lau-

rie in the Business Office.� We’re always happy to 

help!!� �

�

Please know that no matter the method used to send 

your financial church support � whether cash or 

check with your monthly envelopes or through online 

giving � ALL contributions are gratefully accepted 

and very much appreciated!� Your financial support 

allows us to continue to SHINE ON for our Parish 

Family and our community!!� Thank you for shining 

too!!�

Business Office  

Dineen Czar �

Executive Manager�

�

                       Laurie Scott �

                       Accountant�

Please note that, begin-

ning May 14

th

 and con-

tinuing until the begin-

ning of school, the Parish 

Office will close at 12 on 

Fridays.   

�

Thanks and Happy Summer!  

WEEKLY REPORT FOR:�

MAY 16, 

2021�

PARISH SUPPORT� �

Church Envelopes� $13,989�

Online Giving� 6,950�

Loose Collection� 402�

Repairs & Maintenance� 497�

Children's Collection�

39�

TOTAL PARISH SUPPORT�

$21,877�

NEEDED FOR BUDGET WEEKLY� $20,510�

�

 

OTHER COLLECTIONS� �

Sister Parish� $2,080�

St. Paul Parish Outreach� $100�

Catholic Home Missions Appeal� 1,051�

Catholic Communication Campaign� 293�

Retired Diocesan Priests� 255�

Peter's Pence�

8�

TOTAL OTHER COLLECTIONS� $3,787�

TOTAL SUPPORT�

$25,664�

WEEKLY REPORT FOR:�

MAY 16, 

2021�

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN�

�

TOTAL CAMPAIGN GOAL� $7,500,000 �

Pledged (incl. non�pledged contributions)�

$7,070,623�

Received�

$5,075,435�

Expenditures:� �

Capital Campaign Expense� 335,634�

Phase 1 (School West Wing Reno)� 621,489�

Phase 2 (Parish Center & Gym AC)� 332,256�

Phase 2.5 (Windows, Ramp, Auto Doors)� 521,612�

Phase 3 (New Bldg. & Church Reno.)� 378,860�

Total Expenditures� $2,189,851�

We will be removing the flowers from 

our "Blessed Virgin Mary" garden 

to make room for the new construc-

tion.   

 

If you are interested in obtain-

ing any of these flowers/plants please bring a shov-

el and a container on Tuesday night (May 25th) 

from 5:30 - 7:30pm and help yourself.   
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St. Paul Catholic School 

 

Haidee Todora �

Principal�

WE ARE HIRING!�

�

St. Paul Catholic School in Highland,�

Illinois, is a faith�filled PreK through 8th 

grade program focused on the spiritual 

growth and academic excellence of our 

students. We are seeking candidates for the following 

positions for the 2021�2022 school year.�

�

�� 1

st

 grade full time teacher�

�� 4th grade full time teacher �

�� Early Childhood Pre3 full time teacher�

�� Part time Athletic Director�

�

Please send a letter of interest and resume, to Haidee 

Todora, Principal at htodora@stpaulhighland.org. �

�

The positions will remain open until filled.�

St. Paul Catholic 

School Advisory 

Board�

We are currently seeking 

new members for the St. Paul School Advisory 

Board.  Any active parish member who has reached 

the age of 21 may apply.  Each board member is 

asked to serve a three year term.  Meetings are held 

on the first Tuesday of each month, except for July. 

  

Applications are available at the school and rectory 

offices and the application deadline is June 1st.   

 

Please consider joining the Advisory Board – it is a 

meaningful way to serve the children of our parish 

and school. 

At the St. Paul Catholic School 8

th

 Grade 

Graduation the following awards were presented: 

2021 St. Paul School American Legion Awards -  

Lynzie Huelsmann and Liam Kobbeman  

2021 Social Studies Award - 

Braden Schrof 

2021 Pauline Award  

– Logan Driemeyer 
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Pastoral Associate for Pastoral Care 

and Spirituality 

 

Lorraine Senci �

 May 29-30 

 Saturday, 4:00 PM  Saturday, 5:30 PM  Sunday, 7:00 AM  Sunday, 8:30 AM  Sunday, 10:00 AM  

Server 

NOT FILLED 

NOT FILLED 

NOT FILLED 

Logan Driemeyer 

(sub req.) 

Ceyenna Gutzler 

Meredith Habing 

Dominick 

Kampwerth (sub 

req.) 

Daniel Wick 

NOT FILLED 

Amelia Beer (sub 

req.) 

Wilson Boulanger 

Emily Jansen 

Dallas Hemker 

Samuel Kukowski 

NOT FILLED 

Lector- 

Margie Duncan 

Judy Keeven 

John Geismann (sub 

req.) 

Bill Wagner 

John Geismann 

Colleen Geismann 

Brooke Quade 

Debbie Vance 

Carol Henrichs 

Lu Ann Peek 

Extraordinary Minister 

Jan Abbott 

Nancy Barth 

Courtney Abbott 

Larissa Habing 

Valerie Delaney 

Patti Kohlbrecher 

Joe Heimann 

Vincent Watts 

Laura Hollenkamp 

Heidi Kukowski 

Hospitality Minister 

Team Leader 

Rick Aholt Mark Voegele, Jr. Peter A. Tucker Phil Decker Kathy Luitjohan 

(sub req.) 

Hospitality Minister 

Scott Abbott 

Joe Barth 

Bill Duncan 

Kevin Hemann (sub 

req.) 

Dereck Driemeyer 

(sub req.) 

Dean Habing 

Jerry Klostermann 

Alisa Williams 

Barb Bellm 

Paul Ray Capelle 

Beth Eller 

Tim Eller 

Jon Boulanger 

Skip Gall 

Steve Gibbs 

Jane Holtgrave 

Carla Bohnenstiehl 

Darrell Luitjohan 

(sub req.) 

Gary Moenster 

Gayla Reynolds 

� 

Assemble �

(8:30 a.m.�11 a.m.) 

Drive & Deliver�

(11 a.m.�12:30 p.m.)�

16�years old & older 

June 2 � St. Paul Cafeteria 

Cade Altadonna 

Lin Held 

Louise Hemann 

Kenny Klaus 

Kathy Lohman 

LuAnn Peek 

Joan Riffel 

Laurie Frank 

Jess Horstmann 

Mandy Ringwald 

Laurie Wiedner 

June 21 � St. Paul Cafeteria 

Kari Crask 

Reagan Crask�

Louise Hemann 

Kenny Klaus 

Kathy Lohman 

LuAnn Peek 

Joan Riffel  

Jenna Kampwerth 

Mandy Ringwald 

Monica Toennies 

Laurie Wiedner 

July 7� St. Paul Cafeteria 

Madison Autry 

Kari Crask 

Lin Held 

Louise Hemann 

Kenny Klaus 

Kathy Lohman 

Joan Riffel 

Laurie Frank 

Monica Toennies 

Mandy Ringwald 

Laurie Wiedner 

July 26 � St. Paul Cafeteria 

Louise Hemann 

Kenny Klaus 

Kathy Lohman 

Joan Riffel 

Cade Altadonna 

Fr. Kosk 

Stefan  

Carol Henrichs 

Jess Horstmann 

Mandy Ringwald 

Monica Toennies 

St. Paul Lunch Bunch: June 2 & 21and July 7, 26�

Val Delaney, Kitchen Coordinator�

S������ S��� ��S�!"��� S�#$�% �

�

Donations of single�serving packages of 

Oreos, Teddy Grahams and Animal 

Crackers may be placed in totes in the 

Parish Office and Church. These treats 

are for the community�wide summer 

“Lunch Bunch” program.�

Please feel free to drop off these sin-

gle�serving snacks throughout the summer. �

Thanks to everyone for the very generous support 

of the Summer Lunch Bunch effort! �

Monetary donations for L.U.N.C.H. Bunch may be 

sent to Highland Area Community Foundation, �

1216 Main Street, Highland IL 62249, with �

LUNCH Bunch in the check memo line. Thank you!�

Seeking Help with Communion Services at High-

land Home and Highland Health Care 

Center...Volunteers from our  par ish 

offer a Communion Service every 

Tuesday at 8:45 a.m. at Highland 

Home and every Tuesday at 10 a.m. at 

of Highland Health Care Center. We 

are in need of Communion Service lead-

ers for both places, to offer one Service per month.�

Please contact Lorraine in the Parish Office, 654�

2339, ext. 202 or lsenci@stpaulhighland.org to learn 

more.�



Pastoral Associate for 

Faith Formation 

 

Deanna Harlan�
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LITURGICAL MINISTER TRAININGS SET 

As we have been attending Mass since last June and 

now the dispensation from attending Mass has been lift-

ed for most people, we hope and pray that we will see 

most parishioners returning to Mass. As always, we need 

and encourage lay people to assist in ministries that help 

our liturgies be celebrated so beautifully here at St. Paul. 

 

We have set dates for training/refresher sessions for all 

liturgical ministries. If you have ever felt called to any of 

these ministries, now is the time to act on that nudge 

from the Holy Spirit. The remaining sessions are as fol-

lows: 

 

 

Lectors – Monday, June 7th, 6:30 pm in church 

 

Hospitality Minister -Tuesday, June 8, 6:30 pm in church 

 

 

If you know anyone that might appreciate a personal in-

vite to any of these ministries, please extend one. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Deanna Harlan 

at dharlan@stpaulhighland.org.  

Thinking about     

becoming Catholic? 

 

INQUIRE WITHIN! 

 

The RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation for 

Adults) process at St. Paul Catholic 

Church in Highland is a year-round process. Monthly 

gatherings are held in June, July and August, with weekly 

sessions beginning on the first Sunday following Labor 

Day each year and continuing through the celebration of 

the Easter season the following spring. This is a personal 

commitment of approximately 8-12 months or as long as 

needed. Weekly RCIA sessions meet on Sunday morn-

ings from 8:30 a.m. until 11:00 a.m., beginning with 

Mass in the Church.  

 

To inquire or learn more about joining our faith family, 

please contact our RCIA Coordinator, Deanna Harlan at 

dharlan@stpaulhighalnd.org or 654-2339 x217. 

RCIA Testimonials— 

We will be featuring a series 

of five testimonials from the 

neophytes and faithful that 

were received into the Church 

at the Easter Vigil. It is im-

portant for us all to reflect on 

the different ways the Holy 

Spirit has been working in their lives and how we, as 

their new faith family, can nurture their new faith. 

Elise Thompson–  

RCIA was an incredibly special time in my life, the class 

helped me to learn more about the Catholic church and 

faith. I really enjoyed visiting the homebound at Christ-

mas time and going to the Cathedral. I had never been to 

the cathedral before and thought it was very pretty and 

big.  I think my favorite part of RCIA besides the Easter 

Vigil, was the service work of gardening. I like being out-

side when it’s warm and working in the flower beds. 

Thank you to St. Paul Church, St. Paul School, Staff, 

Teachers, volunteers and RCIA for helping me to become 

part of St. Paul’s Family. 

    Elise Thompson 

Pre Jordan (Baptism class) 

 

Pre Jordan classes are held every other 

month. They are typically held on the first 

Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm in the 

second floor All Saints room in the Parish 

Center. The next class will be: July 1st. Pre Jordan class 

is required for each child you want to have baptized. You 

must call Deanna Harlan to register for the class: 654-

2339 x217. 

 

Pre Jordan is held in a large room that allows for social 

distancing and masks will be required. 

 

BAPTISM OF BABIES  If anyone asks, or if you yourself 

are wondering, a good age to baptize infants in the Cath-

olic Church is anywhere from three weeks to three 

months old.  This is why it is important to attend the Pre-

Jordan session during the pregnancy.  You are strongly 

encouraged to have your baby’s baptism before 3 

months old.  We want to give our children the gift of Je-

sus and the promise of salvation in Jesus as soon as 

possible. However, please be assured that we will baptize 

your child whenever you bring him/her to us. 

 

REMEMBER FOR BAPTISM�

3 Weeks to 3 Months�

3 Persons � The Trinity�


